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Comments:  

My name is Ahrianna Acosta, and I am here to testify in support of HCR31 and HR32. As a 

student of Waipahu High School, I believe that this bill is important to the people in this 

community to be safe. 

This is needed because it will help with the safety of the civilians in the Waipahu community. 

The crosswalks in question will be by large crossing points, especially the one on Waipio Access 

Point which is outside of the high school. The crosswalk is always packed after school where 

kids are standing on the road. It isn't safe and there have been accidents in the past. 

This will benefit the people by helping make the crosswalks safer. The sidewalks we have right 

now have caused overcrowding on the triangles which stop cars from moving. These cars get 

upset, and some drivers don't care and will make kids move. This isn't safe and having these 

crosswalks made will make it much safer for people in the community, especially students like 

myself. 

I have been at the crosswalk on Waipio Access Point after school. It gets so crowded and people 

tend to push just to be able to stand on the little triangle, so that we were considered "safe" 

because they weren't on the road, yet there  are other people on the road. It is so scary and so 

dangerous to be on the road or even close to it. There are reckless drivers in Waipahu, and it is 

one of the scariest things. 

  

In conclusion, I urge the committee to support HCR31 and HR 32 for the benefit of the Waipahu 

Community and Waipahu High School. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

  

Sincerely, 

Ahrianna Acosta 
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Comments:  

My name is Keisha Arellano, and I am here to testify in support of HCR31 and HR32. As a 

student of Waipahu High School, I believe that this bill is important to provide a safer 

environment for the community. 

  

The reason why this bill is needed is because there are many public spaces on our island 

that may be deemed unsafe. 

  

With this bill, it allows us to make that specific hazardous area a better place for not only 

the youth, but everyone on the island of Oahu. 

  

As of 2022, there were about 36% of pedestrians that were killed in pedestrian fatalities in 

the state of Hawaii alone. There is a possibility that this number could rise if these 

hazardous areas are not refined. As a pedestrian that walks the crosswalk every single day 

to get to the bus stop, it is usually crowded which makes it difficult to get to the other side. 

Along with this, the traffic light is usually too fast which also contributes to the difficulty of 

crossing the road. 

  

In conclusion, I urge the committee to support HCR31 and HR 32 for the benefit of the 

Waipahu Community and Waipahu High School. Thank you for your time and 

consideration. 

  

Sincerely, 

Keisha Arellano 
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